## resticut Occupational Therapy Association - Report of Historian - April 1955.

The major part of the historian's duties this past year has been devoted to summarizing the yearly activities of the organization from the first meeting in 1923 through the year 1952.

Last October the historian visited Miss Mary Merritt, OTR, in New Jersey, and discussed with her several matters pertaining to the arrangement of the material that is to be submitted by the local Associations to the History Committee of the A.O.T.A., of which Miss Merritt is chairman.

The historian made a trip recently to the office of the Conn. State Medical Society, in New Haven, to find certain biographical items pertaining to physicians in Connecticut who took an active interest in the affairs of our Association in the early days.

Questionnaires have been sent out by the A.O.T.A. this month with the eager hope that interest among the "pioneers" in our local groups may be stimulated and that much helpful historical information may be collected for the annals. All contributions are to be in the national office by May 15.

Respectfully submitted,

Historian